

South Harringay School
Pemberton Road
London
N4 1BA
T. 020 8340 2757
E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Tuesday, 24th March 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Re: Covid 19 (Coronavirus)

We hope all of you are staying healthy and happy in these difficult circumstances.

I am pleased to report that our numbers of children needing to use our provision in school has been low, and has not placed an undue burden on us at this challenging time. This has only been achieved by the sensible approach you have all taken in adhering to the governments' advice; only children who have absolutely no option of care at home have come into school, even when a parent is classified as key worker.

It is very important we maintain this approach, as we move forward. It means our school staff are not being put at any further unnecessary risk, nor are the rest of our community, including your children.

For those of you who indicated you may qualify for the provision, but don't need it yet, please keep us posted of your needs by emailing admin@shsharingey.co.uk Please give us as much forward notice as possible and be prepared to provide some proof of your key worker status.

For those of you who weren't able to pick up our homework packs before we closed, we will have these ready for you to collect later this week. The packs will be laid out in the hall of the Infant School between 10am - 11am this Thursday, 26^{th} March.

Please do not come into school to collect these if you are ill, or self-isolating. Once you have collected your pack please leave the building as quickly as possible, as we should not be socialising with each other at this time.

If you are unable to make it at the time above, we will announce another pick-up time for next week.

Yours sincerely,

Ian Scotchbrook

Headteacher